Justification for Change Request for OMB # 2025-0009
EPA is requesting a non-substantive burden change for the Toxic Release Inventory ICR, OMB control #2025-0009, due to the promulgation of the final rule "TRI Reporting for Facilities located in Indian Country" . 
EPA estimates the incremental burden for facilities located in Indian country to send their reports to the Tribe instead of the State to average, in the first year, approximately $44.64 per facility for the 47 currently reporting facilities located in Indian country. EPA estimates a first year incremental burden of $18.51 for the remaining 20,857 TRI reporters. Thus, the total first year incremental cost associated with the rule is estimated to be $388,161 based on 6,985 total burden hours. In subsequent years, there is no incremental reporting burden, given that the burden created by the rule is limited to rule familiarization and compliance determination in which facilities will only engage in the first year. These estimates include the time needed to become familiar with the new requirement (rule familiarization) as well as to determine whether the facility is located in Indian country (compliance determination). The actual burden during this first year on any individual facility may vary from this estimate depending on how much time it takes individual facilities to complete these activities.
